

Notice

3rd Notice of Teaching Arrangement for the 2nd Semester of Academic Year 2022/2023

Dear Undergraduate Students,

We would like to announce that <u>all classes will mainly be arranged on a face-to-face</u> <u>teaching basis from 30 January 2023 (Monday)</u>. Please find below the latest teaching arrangement for the 2nd semester of academic year 2022/2023:

1. University Almanac and Important Dates

Please refer to the Registry's webpage for the 2022/2023 University Almanac and Important Dates for details:

- 2022/2023 University Almanac → https://reg.um.edu.mo/university-almanac/
- Important Dates → https://reg.um.edu.mo/current-students/enrolment-and-examinations/important-dates/

2. Teaching Mode

All classes will mainly be arranged on a face-to-face teaching basis from 30 January 2023 (Monday) onwards. Students are required to attend the face-to-face classes on campus and the requirement of 80% class attendance will be applied as normal. If students fail to return to the campus on schedule due to individual reasons, please contact the Registry at email: registry@um.edu.mo.

3. Preventive Measures

- Starting from the resumption of face-to-face classes on 30 January 2023, all students are required to perform a rapid antigen test and upload the result to the Rapid Antigen Test Reporting Platform (https://eservice.ssm.gov.mo/generalrat) every day before you return to the University for face-to-face classes or examinations, except for the students who have been infected with COVID-19 after 28 November 2022.
- Students who are testing "positive" for COVID-19 cannot return to the University for face-to-face classes or examinations. Students can apply for leave of absence by uploading the positive result to the above-mentioned platform and inform the teacher(s) concerned in writing together with the screenshot of the uploaded result page. Students can also seek medical consultation if necessary, and present the medical certificate as a proof of absence due to illness to the teacher(s) concerned. The Class Contact List for 2nd Semester of Academic Year 2022/2023 can be found in SharePoint

(https://webdocs.um.edu.mo/dept/aao/reg/ layouts/15/start.aspx#/SitePages/ Enrolment%20and%20Examinations.aspx).



4. Vaccination

COVID-19 vaccine can reduce the risk of morbidity, severe diseases and death after infection. All students suitable for vaccination are advised to get vaccinated and receive booster shots.

Students who have vaccinated or received booster shots are advised to upload your COVID-19 vaccination information on the UM online platform (https://isw.um.edu.mo/eforms/vaccination.html) ASAP. After students submit the "Proof of Receiving COVID-19 Vaccination" on the online platform, the University will verify the relevant documents. Students may check your submitted COVID-19 vaccination records on the online platform two to five working days after the submission.

5. Academic Regulations and Rules

You may refer to the Registry's webpage for the General Rules Governing Bachelor's Degree Programmes:

https://reg.um.edu.mo/um-calendar/current-year/ → Academic Regulations and Rules → General Rules Governing Bachelor's Degree Programmes

Students must pay attention to personal hygiene and are reminded to wear a mask properly. Students are advised to strengthen self-health management and pay close attention to your health condition. Please seek medical attention promptly if you are feeling unwell. The University is closely monitoring the situation of COVID-19 and will make necessary adjustments to the teaching arrangement in accordance with the announcements and prevention guidelines of the Macao SAR Government. Please pay close attention to the University notice and emails about any updates.

Students may refer to the following websites for the situation of COVID-19:

- Government Information Bureau: https://www.gcs.gov.mo/home/en
- Special Webpage against Epidemics of the Health Bureau of Macao SAR Government: https://www.ssm.gov.mo/apps1/PreventCOVID-19/en.aspx#clg17458

Should you have any further queries, please feel free to contact us at email: registry@um.edu.mo or tel.: 8822 4007 during office hours.



Registry 17 January 2023